
Committee Meeting


November 16, 2011 
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its chairman Wayne Waguespack at 6:00 pm.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: John Boughton, Vice-President, Leonce Carmouche, Stanley Folse,  Robert LeBlanc, Warner Sylvain, President, Joseph Dantin, Robert Monti, William Sirmon and Wayne Waguespack. Dale Dennis, Sr. and Russell Loupe were absent. Randy Trosclair, Executive Director was present. External Accountant Clinton Rouyea and Attorney Larry Buquoi was absent.
Mr. Waguespack asked Randy to present the Safety Report.  Randy reported that there were no lost time accidents to report to the Board.  The last safety meeting was held on Wednesday October 26, 2011 at 6:00 a.m.  Three films were shown and discussed.  The next safety meeting is scheduled for November 30, 2011 at 6:00 a.m.

Chairman Leonce Carmouche presented the Equipment report.  He stated all of the district’s equipment is presently operational. Randy requested to go out on bids for (1) one new bulldozer and (1) new pick-up truck.  These (2) two items will be placed on the agenda for the December 5, 2011 Regular board meeting.

Commissioner Robert LeBlanc gave the Personnel committee report.  He stated Randy is recommending a merit increase approval for three employees with the following position numbers 015507, 015475, and 015488.  There were no objections.
The off-levee project report was given by Ivy Chauvin.

Randy presented and discussed the work schedules for the Christmas and New Years holidays.  No objections. 
Since there were no additional items to discuss, Commissioner Boughton moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Carmouche.   
Meeting adjourned           
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